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Dear Friends 
  
Many of you are probably wondering what is happening 
regarding the building program at St Mungo’s. It has been a while 
since our last communication, but this has been for good reason.  
 
As you may know, earlier in the year we had to undertake a 
geotechnical survey of the St Mungo’s property. This was to 
ascertain whether or not the ground conditions were good 
enough to handle the tremendous stresses the foundations of 
the new building would be putting on the earth layer below 
ground.  
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The findings were such that changes needed to be made to the engineering 
drawings for the foundations, and when building commences, pilings will need to 
be sunk in order to support these foundations. 
  
As a result, the building program will be affected in two ways. Firstly, the cost of 
the project will increase and secondly, the timing of Phase 1 and Phase 2 of the 
project will change. As yet, we have not received the Bill of Quantities for Phase 2, 
this delay being caused by the change of circumstance and the new engineering 
drawings. We will only have a full picture of where we stand once the completed 
Bill of Quantities is received. Indications are that this will be in the next 3-4 weeks. 
Once we have this, the steering committee will be looking at all the options, in 
consultation with a small group of concerned members of the congregation, who 
have expressed an interest in getting involved with the project. 
  
 As soon as we have looked at all the options, these will be presented to Council, 
who will then make a decision as to our course of action.  
  
I trust this puts into context where we are at present. If anyone has any questions, 
please do not hesitate to call me on 082 786 6231. 
  
Dion de Klerk,  
Chairman – Steering committee 
(Council Member) 


